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Dear Families, 
 
I thought I’d send you a quick newsletter today because some people seem confused over 
what is happening over the next few day and who can blame you? There does seem to be a 
lot going on right now. 
 
Tomorrow (Thursday 27th April): School is closed because of Strike Action 
 
Friday 28th April: School is open – everyone back in please 
 
Monday 1st May: School is closed because it is a Bank Holiday 
 
Tuesday 2nd May: School is closed because of Strike Action 
 
Wednesday 3rd May: School is open again – everyone back in please 
 
Monday 8th May: School is closed because it is a Bank Holiday for the King’s Coronation 
 
Tuesday 9th May: School is open again – everyone back in please until the end of the half 
term which will be until Friday 26th May. SATs week starts for KS2 
 
The news in Sudan: 
 
I just want to reach out to all our Sudanese families in our community. The current news is 
horrific – we are here for you if you need us. 
 
A message from Moira in the office: 
 
Have you heard of the Social Tariff Broadband deals?  This provides reduced cost broadband deals 
for qualifying parents (benefits based) and can really help to save money without losing your 
broadband.  Even if you are tied into a broadband contract and your provider does not do it they can 
switch to it and most companies do not change for leaving.  It is well worth looking into, I have put 
the Ofcom link below: 
  
https://www.ofcom.org.uk/phones-telecoms-and-internet/advice-for-consumers/costs-and-
billing/social-
tariffs#:~:text=Social%20tariffs%20are%20cheaper%20broadband,just%20at%20a%20lower%20pric
e. 
  
Ofsted Report: 
 
Thank you so much for your lovely words about our recent Ofsted report. If you haven’t had the 
chance to read it yet, it can be found on our website: 
 
https://haseltine.lewisham.sch.uk/about/ofsted-report/ 
 
You will see that our EYFS is graded as Outstanding – it really is! We do have places available for 
September so if you know of anyone who may be interested in starting school with us in September, 
please send them our way. Many thanks. 
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PE Kits: 
 
I have already spoken to you all about appropriate footwear for PE but can I also please stress the 
importance of correct clothing for PE sessions: 
 

 Shorts 
 T Shirts that cover shoulders and tummies 
 Tracksuits/leggings on colder days 
 Trainers 
 NO jewellery 

 

Community Day at Beckenham Place Park - Saturday 29 
April 
 
Free taster sessions including paddle boarding in the lake, craft activities, free bike checks, and 
nature walks. 

Saturday 29 April 11am-5pm at Beckenham Place Park. 

 

 
Thank you everyone – see you Friday. 
 
Sara Anderman 

Looks too 
good to 

miss! 


